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REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS/REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFQ/RFP) #1920-271 

 
ARCHITECTURAL AND ENGINEERING SERVICES – BARRIER REMOVAL PROJECTS AT 

SANTIAGO CANYON COLLEGE 
 
 

Addendum #1 
 

Issued: June 18, 2020 
 
The following changes, additions, deletions, or corrections shall become part of the above-mentioned 
RFQ/RFP: 

A. The following are responses to questions received from various firms: 
 

1. Our office has extensive related DSA experience in the K-12 public sector with select 
experience in CC work. Will our staff’s experience in CC work completed at other firms be 
weighted for consideration? 

Answer: Per Section 6.1, Specific Team Member Project Experience is one of the criteria 
used for evaluation by the District. 
 

   
2. Key Personnel/Team Members – are all key personnel listed required to be licensed 

professionals? 

Answer: No 

3.    4.10 is the A/E Firm required to also be local? Do you have any distance requirements for the 
hired firm and sub-consultants? 

 Answer: The District has an interest in furthering opportunities for Local Hires and Local 
Businesses. Please refer to the zip codes listed in Exhibit H for those areas that are 
considered Local per the Board policy. 

4. In Exhibit H are Team Members listed allowed to be sub-consultants, do we list the 
businesses that are local or qualify, or is it preferred that we leave the area blank and indicate 
compliance through our subs? 

Answer: If a firm does not have any team members that fall within the categories listed in 
section 6 of Exhibit H, then that section can be left blank. An additional Exhibit H needs to be 
completed for each Subconsultant.  

5.    Will future addendums be emailed to list of interested firms or published?  

 Answer: Future addendums will not be emailed to the interested firms. All addenda will be 
posted on the District’s website. 

6. We just want to confirm that the following statement below, included in the RFQ/RFP, allows 
firms NOT on the pre-qualified firm list to submit a response: “The District has an established 
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prequalified short-list of architectural/engineering firms based on RFQ #1314.03, #1314.03.01 
and RFQ #1718-177. Existing prequalified firms and new firms are required to submit a 
response according to Section 1.5 “Response Format”. 

 Answer: Yes, firms that are not currently on the District’s prequalified list are invited to submit 
a response.  Additionally, if you are a firm already on the District’s prequalified list, you must 
still submit a response. 

   
 

 

 

End of Addendum 1 
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